
So let the summer begin! Our first 
yacht club board meeting, spring 
road clean up, and the Spring 

Dinner have already taken place. The 
board has lots of exciting things planned 
for you this summer. Please check the 
schedule of events in this Barker 
because many events are coming up 
such as the Commodore/Vice 
Commodore party at the yacht club on 
Saturday, June 10.  All are welcome to 
this fun get together of fellow Birch 
Lakers. Bring an appetizer or dessert 
and share in the camaraderie. June also 
hosts the delectable Spaghetti Dinner on 
June 24. The West side has already 
started preparations for this fun event!
 If you want to stay organized, Birch 
Lake is having a lake wide garage sale 
on June 10. If you would like to partici-
pate and get rid of any no longer needed 
items please contact coordinator Staci 
Whiteman at 269-816-5755.
 We are also currently looking for 
any exercise leaders to join in a group 
led class for fellow Birch Lakers. If inter-
ested send an email to claudia2154@
gmail.com.

 I want to officially thank our own 
Jim Bolinger for his past services in 
keeping the yacht club clean. Jim has 
retired his mop and broom and angel 
Bob Waddle has agreed to take over the 
job. We appreciate these volunteers who 
keep the BLYC in ship shape!
 Last week was the Spring Dinner 
with 90 in attendance. It was a tasty, 
wonderful, relaxed, fun filled night. 
Many connections were made and 
strengthened.  Buzz Rasmussen topped 
the night off with his fantastic Birch 
Lake sunrise photography in DVD form. 
As a Birch Lake fundraiser, Buzz made 
DVDs which are available for $15. 
Contact Buzz or myself for a copy. If 
there are any left over we may have 
them for sale at the club events. If not, it 
may be possible to place an order!
There are a lot of people to thank for 
contributing to the excellence of this 
lake. In the Spring Dinner speech I tried 
to cover just a portion of those who 
deserve our appreciation. Following is a 
portion of that speech:
 I have a formula for happiness that 
I would like to share with you. Birch 
Lake has a lot to do with that formula. 
The acronym is P O T C H.
 1. Passion:  Make sure you follow 
your passion. We see a lot of people’s 

passions at Birch: Sailing, Kayaking, 
Skiing, fishing, walking, boating, etc.
 2. Outdoors:  Spend time with 
nature.
 3. Thanks: Be thankful for your 
friends and neighbors and for what you 
see and for what you have.
 4. Community: Research shows 
that people who have a sense of commu-
nity live longer and are happier. We are 
so lucky to have our Birch Lake commu-
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Commodore’s Comments 2017 Birch Lake Calendar

Birch Lake Garage Sale - June 10
Commodore/ Vice Comm Party - June 10

Spaghetti Dinner - June 24 
Fireworks - July 1

Fireworks rain date - July 2
Ladies Golf Outing - July 21

Mens Golf Outing July 28
Corn and Sausage Roast - July 29

Fall Dinner August 26
Soup Challenge - October 14 

Board of Directors Meetings: 
May 6, June 3, July 8, August 5, Sept. 9

 
More info as available.; Dates subject to 

change; Watch the Online Barker for  2017 
schedule when available and for updates!

The Birch Barker is always accepting materials for publication.  Please E-mail your materials to sailorphil@philvitale.com, or put the items  in the stone 
newspaper/mailbox at my home, 63174 Birch Rd. (East Shore).  Please include a self-addressed, stamped envelope if you want photos or other materials 
returned.  To contact me by phone, call (269) 476-1680, or contact Commodore Claudia Phipps at  476-7073 or email claudia2154@gmail.com. ~Phil V

No Wake 
in the 
entire 
Cove!

Stay 100’ 
from Camp 
T’s buoys!

Stay 100’ from rafts, 
towed rafts, all 

boats and skiers

Keep all skiers and 
towed rafters 100’ 
from other boats, 

piers & rafts



nity. I believe the Yacht club functions 
and the Birch Barker are the two big-
gest ongoing contributors to the success 
and high quality of our lake. We inherit-
ed a winning formula and we need to 
support it any way we can for us and for 
those who follow us. I want to thank the 
BLYC board of directors, present, past, 
and future. I want to thank the event 
chairs and volunteers who head up our 
events; I want to thank the Yacht Club 
members who lend their support. I want 
to thank all of those who have helped 
with the making and distribution of the 
Barker, including our wonderful editor 
Phil Vitale.
 5. Health - Take care of yourself. 
We have had a lot of passings this year 
and we have a lot of people dealing with 
health issues. We pray for our Birch 
Lake families. It reminds us that Life is 
short and we need to take notice of the 
love in this room.
 Hope you can get out there and 
enjoy the lake this weekend, but please 
be safe! Let’s watch out for each other so 
we can all enjoy our common backyard!

-Commodore Claudia

Boat Parade Help Wanted!
 The Yacht Club is seeking new vol-
unteers to plan and oversee the Annual 
Birch Lake Boat Parade.  The current 
chairs are Sue and Bob Waddle, who 
have decided to retire after this sum-
mer’s parade.  They were hoping for 

someone to volunteer, who has a better 
understanding of the world we now live 
in.  The Waddles would welcome any 
new volunteers and invite them to par-
ticipate in the planning for this year’s 
parade.  Please call 269-476-2293.  
Operators are standing by.

High speed Internet project
 Birch Lake is part of the Jones zone 

for the high-speed Internet construction 
project by Midwest Energy. This zone is 
currently in 5th place, at 35 percent of 
its goal. Midwest Energy is looking for 
approximately 451 more sign ups before 
they will begin construction in our area 
for 2018. The more sign ups they receive 
in our zone the more quickly construc-
tion will begin. Spread the word! Advise 
friends and family to sign up on teamfi-

— Birch Lake Notes —

Simply STuNNINg
     Have you seen the stunning new 
stamped-concrete compass rose at 
the Birch Lake Yacht Club?

     This is just one example of 
the custom concrete services 
and products available to our 
friends and neighbors here
at Birch Lake.

     Interested in a whole new 
look for your plain old concrete 
garage, patio or entrance?

Just a small park my shipmates and I stumbled across in Key West, Florida on a 
recent vacation ... don’t know if it is named after our west-side Bill Butler.



— Birch Lake Notes —

ber.com.  Signing up there does not 
commit you to anything it just shows 
that there is interest in the fiber service.

Township News
 At its May 9, 2017 meeting,, the 
Porter Township Board enacted an ordi-
nance prohibiting permanent docks and 
dredging at Birch Lake.

Sailing news
 NBC Sports Group will present 
more than 40 hours of coverage of the 
2017 America’s Cup from Bermuda 
across NBC, NBCSN and the NBC 
Sports app, beginning this Friday, May 
26, with coverage of the Louis Vuitton 
America’s Cup Qualifiers on NBCSN.

 In addition, the NBCSN and the 
NBC Sports app will provide compre-
hensive coverage of the Louis Vuitton 
America’s Cup Qualifiers and 
Challenger Playoffs through Monday, 
June 12. The first races of the final stage 
of competition in the 35th America’s 
Cup, the America’s Cup Match, present-
ed by Louis Vuitton will take place on 
Saturday, June 17, at 1 pm ET on NBC.

Advertising in the Birch Barker
 Advertising is always welcome in 
the Birch Barker.  All money paid goes 
to support Birch Lake Yacht Club events 
and activities, and everyone who helps 
produce and distribute the Barker are 
unpaid volunteers.

 Display style ads are produced as 
“modular” ads in 1/8 page, 1/4 page, 1/2 
page or full page increments.  Rates for 
an ad for any part or the entire season 
are: $65 for 1/8 page; $130 for 1/4 page; 
$260 for 1/2 page; and $560 for a full 
page.
 Classified advertising in the Barker 
is free for BLYC members or $5/week for 
non members.
 To place an ad contact Barker 
Editor Phil Vitale at onlinebarker@
gmail.com or sailorphil@philvitale.com, 
mail or put the ad materials in the stone 
mailbox at 63174 Birch Rd. (east side), 
Vandalia, MI 49095, or, as a last resort, 
call me at 269-476-1680.

By The Tracks

BACK ON 
TRACK!
56951 N. Main St.
Three Rivers, MI

(269) 273-9015

Visit us again
For the First Time!

Frankie’s Restaurant in Three Rivers has new 
owners.  Over the past few months we have 

been working very hard to return the 
quality of the food and the quality of the dining experience to the 
levels that so many of us fondly remember from years ago.  We 
hope you’ll stop by and learn what we mean when we say that 

we’re “Back on Track!”

Open M-Th 11-10, Friday & Saturday 11-11 Closed Sunday. 
Daily food & drink specials

follow us on Facebook at frankiesbythetracks

Pat McGann (east side) submitted this photo for some Birch Lake neighbors on Harvey Street.



— Birch Lake Notes —

Thanks to our Birch Lake Artist Duffy Dufor for the great artwork!

Sympathies
       Our sympathies to the families of long-time Birch Lakers Earl Troeger and 
William “Bill” Lloyd, both of whom died in early May.  At left is a photo sent in by 
Bob King (north side) of one of Earl’s many sailing trophies from the Yacht Club.



Temps provided by Steve Quinlan

Birch Lake Water Temperature

Let every nation know, whether it wishes us well 
or ill, that we shall pay any price, bear any burden, 
meet any hardship, support any friend, oppose 
any foe to assure the survival and the success of 
liberty. - John F. Kennedy

Soldier, rest! Thy warfare o’er,
Sleep the sleep that knows not breaking, Dream of 
battled fields no more.  Days of danger, nights of 
waking. - Sir Walter Scott

Four things support the world: the learning of the 
wise, the justice of the great, the prayers of the 
good, and the valor of the brave. – Muham-
mad

And each man stands with his face in the light of 
his own drawn sword. Ready to do what a hero 
can. – Elizabeth Barrett Browning

In valor there is hope. – Publius Cornelius 
Tacitus

Valor is a gift. Those having it never know for sure 
whether they have it till the test comes. And those 
having it in one test never know for sure if they will 
have it when the next test comes. – Napoleon 
Bonaparte

Bravery is the capacity to perform properly even 
when scared half to death. – Omar Bradley

It is foolish and wrong to mourn the men who died. 
Rather we should thank God that such men lived. 
— George S. Patton

All we have of freedom, all we use or know -
This our fathers bought for us long and long ago. 
-- Rudyard Kipling

I have never been able to think of the day as 
one of mourning; I have never quite been able 
to feel that half-masted flags were appropriate 
on Decoration Day. I have rather felt that the flag 
should be at the peak, because those whose dy-
ing we commemorate rejoiced in seeing it where 
their valor placed it. We honor them in a joyous, 
thankful, triumphant commemoration of what they 
did. — Benjamin Harrison

Quotes to ponder on Memorial Day



— BLYC Spring Dinner —
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Dave’s Residential Services
Cell: (269) 362-0724

Email: davehardisty@comcast.net 
Landline: (269) 476-2797

Lawn Care Security Checks

Firewood Home Maintenance

SUNDAYS
9:30 & 11:30 AM
RIVERSIDE-CHURCH.COM

WELCOME
HOME



Well it has been eight months 
since you have seen a large 
group of sail boats racing 

around Birch Lake. As the official 
start of summer, we are planning on 
starting our sailing races for the year. 
I am hoping for Sunday at our usual 
time of 11 am, depending on wind and 
weather. We will be doing just one day 
(3) races. If Sunday doesn’t work we 
will try for Monday, which might give 
some people some time to get their 

boats ready and in the water.
      We are also looking for commit-
tee boat participants to help start and 
tally the final results from the races. If 
that is something you would like to 
help us on please contact “Bad Patty” 
Luecht or myself! We would love to 
have your help for a great Sunday 
morning experience.

 Until Next week, 
“SPLICE THE MAIN BRACE.”

~Fleet Captain Mike”              

Fleet Captain’s Corner

2017

Note: The Start/Finish line of 
the MC Course is CLOSED 
ExCEPT TO START AND 
FINISH THE RACES; sailors 
MAY NOT cross between the 
starting mark and the com-
mittee boat at any other time 
during the races.

2017

Sailing is on the horizon!



Eagle Lake Marine
SALES * SERVICE * STORAgE

SanPan, Aqua Patio, Sweetwater Pontoon,
Hurricane Deck Boats, Honda Outboards, 

Mercury Outboards, Yamaha Outboards and 
MerCruiser Stern Drives

eaglelakemarine.com 
269-699-5103 

south side of Eagle Lake, Edwardsburg, MI

— Barker Kids of the Week —

Bubba’s Market, LLC

“Under the big Green Tent
     at Hilltop Gas Station”

Jim “Bubba” Baldwin
Owner

13599 US 12
Union, MI 49130

574.596.5752
jlbald66@gmail.com

facebook.com/bubbasmarket

Hours of Operation:
Friday - Sunday
10:00 - 6:00

Lyla,  Greta, Clara Boecher, the granddaughters of Rick and Patti Russwurm (north side) participated in a Junior Achievement 
Lemonade stand project (that grandpa Rick helped them build) in downtown Elkhart last weekend.  The lemonade was yum-
my and despite the less-than-summer-like weather, the girls seemed to be having fun.

Thanks to Bob King for 
sending in the pics of the 
two tiny turtles ... just in time 
to celebrate Global Turtle 
Day (either May 23 or May 
26, depending on which 
source you use).  Featured 
in Chase’s Book of Annual 
Events, Global Turtle Day 
was created as an annual 
observance to help people 
celebrate and protect turtles 
and tortoises and their dis-
appearing habitats around 
the world.



— Barker Kids of the Week —

Thomas J. 
Mosier

Waterwell
Drilling

5” Water Wells

Repair & Service 
Most Water Pumps

“Promise of Quality

M-60 E
Cassopolis

Office: 269-445-3246
Cell: 269-580-3246
Fax: 269-445-0008

“available”

 In his youth, Spencer Reinhardt spent many fun filled 
summers at Grampa and Gramma’s (Zesinger) Birch Lake 
house (east side).  A year ago Spencer received his under-
graduate degree from Notre Dame
 Recently he received his masters of science in accoun-
tancy from the Mendoza College of Business at Notre Dame.   
He is the first double domer in his family.
 Spencer has accepted a position with Price, Water-
house, Cooper, Inc.   He will be working in Fort Lauderdale, 
Florida.
 Congrats Spencer!

DIAMOND CONSTRUCTION
No Job Too Large or Too Small!

d

All Types of Remodeling 
* New Home Construction * 

Restoration

Licensed & Insured Free Estimates

Bob Bienz 269-759-4010
63366 Kinsey St., Vandalia, MI

email: diamondconstr@yahoo.com



FuLFILLINg REAL ESTATE 
DREAMS FOR OVER 38 YEARS! 

SuSIE TuCKER
Susie Tucker Realty
574-320-6697 Cell 269-641-5775 Office
www.susietucker.com
Susie@susietucker.com

Licensed in Michigan
and Indiana

The Water Quality Committee 
(WQC) operates  under the auspices 
of the Birch Lake Yacht Club.  The 

members of the committee are appointed 
by the Yacht Club board, and all activities 
are funded by the Yacht Club through 
funds donated by the lake community.  
Current members are Rick Russwurm, 
Gordon Seyfarth, Terry Dugan, Bruce 
Wagner, Peter Saldato and Paul Fallon.  
If you are interested in participating,  
please let one of us know.  Hopefully, the 
more the merrier.
 The committee meets collectively 
at least twice a year to evaluate data 
gathered through monitoring activity 
and actions we have taken (especially 
regarding invasive species).  We discuss 
additional strategies for evaluation of 
the lake, training we might need, con-
tractor activities, and funding that may 
be required.  All requests for funding are 
made at open Yacht Club Board meetings.  
Reports on lake status and activities are 
made at open Yacht Club Board meetings.  
Additionally information is also reported 
to the lake community through the Birch 
Barker.  
Two primary activities of the WQC have 
been: 1)  the monitoring of a variety of 
chemical, physical, and biological features 
of the lake both during the season and 
from year to year, and 2) the surveying, 
mapping, determining and executing of 
treatment strategies for invasive species.  
The latter is done in concert with outside 
specialist firms skilled in this work.  

 The monitoring of the different 
chemical, physical, and biological fea-
tures of the lake is really a study in the 
developing productivity or aging of the 
lake.  These monitoring activities are 
conducted through the Cooperative Lakes 
Monitoring Program (CLMP) which is a 
subdivision of the Michigan Clean Water 
Corps (MiCorps).  MiCorps is a State 
authorized volunteer monitoring agency 
funded by the DEQ.   The CLMP is the 
second oldest volunteer monitoring pro-
gram in the US.  We participate through 
the Michigan Lakes and Streams orga-
nization of which we are a member.  The 
volunteer program permits the continued 
evaluation of hundreds of inland lakes 
to provide information to the individual 
lakes as well as to have a State global 
basis of information, all on a yearly basis. 
All volunteers who do the monitoring are 
trained and effectively certified so that 
the data obtained is considered reliable.  
For years this monitoring was conducted 
by Gert and Bob Temple, and their fam-
ily.  Most of the sampling now is done by 
Terry Dugan.  He has also worked twice 
with DEQ staff on side by sides to ensure 
quality of the sampling.  A good way to 
look at the data for 2016 and to see it in 
perspective with some prior years is to go 
to https://micorps.net/lake-monitoring/
individual-lake-reports/.  On this site you 
can look up Birch Lake and there will 
be some descriptive information as well 
as graphs putting 2016 in context with 
prior years.  Additionally, if curious you 

can also look at other lakes.  We will be 
further reporting on this data and what it 
might mean as the season proceeds.  
 Currently we know of at least 3 in-
vasive species that visit Birch Lake each 
year. Bruce Wagner surveys the lake each 
year for purple loosetrife, a nasty shore-
line invasive species.  If you have not seen 
purple loosestrife on the lake, that is be-
cause of Bruce.  He sees it and it is gone.  
Rick Russwurm works with our outside 
contractors in surveying, mapping, and 
treatment of the lake for Eurasian milfoil, 
the primary plant invasive species.  A 
report on the status of this yearly project 
will be in a future Barker.  Unfortunately, 
this is not a species we can eradicate. 
 Through the actions we have taken 
and through the funding provided by the 
lake community it has been truly man-
aged to a relatively insignificant pest.  
However, should we cease this manage-
ment, it would spread widely and quickly 
around the lake.  We are also monitoring 
a third invasive species that sprouts at 
Birch Lake each year, curly leaf pond-
weed, that fortunately to date has not 
required any treatment.  Also, we are 
under constant threat from other invasive 
species.  Eagle Lake has a significant is-
sue with Starry stonewort and with boats 
going from lake to lake we would not be 
surprised to see other species on the lake 
that may have to be dealt with.  There are 
many reasons why funding and diligence 
are necessary. 
 More on all of this later.  

— Water Quality Report —



 DANGER WILL ROBINSON!!!!

Fans of the mid 1960’s show, Lost in Space, 
will recall that the cast was marooned on a 
planet circling the star Alpha Centauri.  Not a 

made up name at all, Alpha Centauri is our nearest 
solar neighbor.  At a simple hop-skip-jump distance 
of only 4.25 light years from Earth, popping over to 
Alpha Centauri or CVS for a Viagra refill might seem 
like no problem at all.  Or would it be? 
 Alpha Centauri is part of a double, or triple, 
star system. The two main components are Alpha 
Centauri A and Alpha Centauri B. The third star, a red 
dwarf called Proxima Centauri, is thought to be about 
4.22 light-years distant and is actually our sun’s 
closest neighbor among the stars.
 If you looked through a small telescope at the 
Alpha Centauri system, you’d see the two main 
stars, but you wouldn’t likely see Proxima Centauri. 
It’s too faint and appears too far away to be easily 
recognized as part of the system.
 To the eye, Alpha Centauri A appears as the 
fourth-brightest star seen from Earth, just slightly 
outshone by Arcturus. (Remember, follow the arc of 
the handle of the Big Dipper to “Arc to Arcturus”?)  
However, the combined light of Alpha Centauri A and 
B is slightly greater than Arcturus, so in that sense it 
appears as the third-brightest star visible in Earth’s 
sky. These stars are an average of 4.3 light-years 
away, and, as is so often the case, this author is 
telling you about stuff you can’t see from here at the 
lake.  The Centauri system is only visible from about 
Key West and places farther south.
 Yellow Alpha Centauri A is the same stellar 
type as our sun, although a bit larger. It looks bright 

because of its nearness to Earth. Just a few degrees 
away, the star Hadar (a separate star sometimes 
called Beta Centauri, not to be confused with Alpha 
Centauri B) appears dimmer in our sky than Alpha 
Centauri. But in fact, Hadar is much farther away at 
525 light-years.
 So you see that Alpha Centauri A isn’t a fabu-
lously brilliant star, as stars go.
 Alpha Centauri A’s surface temperature is a few 
degrees less than our sun, but its greater diameter 
(about 25% more than the sun) and the overall larger 
surface area gives it a luminosity nearly 1.6 times 
that of our star.
 The smaller member of the system, orangish 
Alpha Centauri B, is slightly smaller than our sun. 
With lower temperature (about 5,300 K) and only half 
the luminosity of the sun, Alpha Centauri B would 
shine as the 21st brightest star in our sky.
 These two brighter components of the system 
orbit a common center of gravity once every 80 
years. The orbit is notably elliptical,  with average 
distance between the two stars of about 11 Astro-
nomical Units. (AU = 1 Earth-to-sun distance.)
 Proxima is the closest of Alpha Centauri’s three 
stars to Earth. Faint red Proxima Centauri is nearly a 
fifth of a light year from Alpha Centauri A and B. This 
great distance is what calls into question its status 
as part of a triple star system. In other words, there’s 
some debate about whether Proxima is truly bound 
to the other two stars of the system. Is it? Its status 
is unclear. It might simply be passing nearby but not 
part of the system. Still, we say that Alpha Centauri is 
the closest star to our solar system, with the assump-
tion that Proxima is a true part of the Alpha Centauri 

system.
 Next week, how did the Lost in Space crew 
ever end up get there?  And will they ever return?  Or 
will we someday find the mummified remains of Billy 
Mumy?  Until then ... I’m not saying it..

~Stu Spratt Celebrating more than
 53 Years at  Birch Lake     

Stu’S  Star Stuff
The Moon for this Saturday

(At Midnight, US Central time, 
as viewed from the Northern Hemisphere) 

Illuminated Fraction: 0.167 
3.5 days since new moon

Sunrise: 6:13am
Sunset: 9:09pm

Moonrise: 09:17:23 AM 
NO MoonSet

Waxing Crescent Moon

Sales Price $379,900
3 beds, 2 baths
50’ of Sandy Lake Front

Birch Lake home for sale

OuT OF INVENTORY!

LISTINgS NEEDED!

HOMES ARE SELLINg, 

NOW IS A gREAT TIME 
TO LIST YOuR HOME!

CALL PAuL DELANO 

TODAY
269-445-8877

Paul@TheLakeLife.com

269-445-8877



Aries (March 21-April 19) - In the next 
four weeks, your daily pace will definitely accelerate. 
Just accept this and go with the flow. (Resistance 
will be futile.) Your schedule will be busy! You will 
also spend time taking short trips. Make note: This 
same window of time is excellent to buy wardrobe 
treasures. A fun month ahead!

Taurus (April 20-May 20) -You are the 
financial wizard of the zodiac. This is why you are so 
clever at figuring out ways to make money. And for 
the most part, you handle your money well. In the 
next four weeks, your focus will be on money, cash 
flow and earnings. Believe in yourself and your 
ideas.

gemini (May 21-June 20) - Once a year 
the Sun is in your sign for four weeks and that time 
has arrived! That’s why this is your chance to 
recharge your batteries for the next 12 months. Not 
only can you replenish and restore yourself during 
this window of time, you will also have the upper 
hand. Without any extra effort on your part, you will 
attract important people and favorable situations to 
you. Grab a vacation if possible. Romance, the arts 
and sports are sources of enjoyment and pleasure.

Cancer (June 21-July 22) - Once a 
year, for four weeks, the Sun is “hiding” in your chart. 
This is not so dramatic as to make you aware of it. 
But if you think about it, you will see that this is true 
because in the next four weeks, much of your ener-
gy will be more subdued. Furthermore, you will work 
behind the scenes or alone more than usual. You 
will plan and strategize. 

Leo (July 23-Aug. 22) - In some ways, the 
next four weeks will be one of the most popular 
months for you in the year because at least three 
astrological influences support this now. Enjoy time 
with friends. Make new friends. Enjoy groups by 
attending meetings or joining clubs and associations. 
Please note: This four-week window is the perfect 
time to make long-range, future goals. 

Virgo (Aug. 23-Sept. 22) - For the next 
four weeks, the Sun will be at the top of your chart, 
which is the only time all year this occurs. The sym-
bology of this is that the Sun is shining down on you 
like a spotlight and this spotlight is flattering! This 
means that in the real world, inexplicably, bosses, 
parents and VIPs admire you even though you don’t 
do anything different. Obviously, this is the time to 
make your pitch and advance your agenda. Ask for 
what you want. 

Libra (Sept. 23-Oct. 22) - This is a won-
derfully supportive time for you. Lucky Jupiter contin-
ues to help you to feel content in your world. No 
matter how many problems you have, you have 
many more reasons to feel grateful. And you know 
this. And the next four weeks specifically, are more 
exciting than usual because you are keen to expand 
your experience of the world. 

Scorpio (Oct. 23-Nov. 21) - For your 
sign, the next four weeks will be passionate and 
intense. Yes, your gonads are in overdrive. Sex will 
be the stuff of steamy diaries - but who has time to 
write? Get ready for this. Do you know what you 
want?

Sagittarius (Nov. 22-Dec. 21) - For 
the next four weeks, the Sun will be in a sign that is 
180 degrees opposite your sign. This happens only 
once a year. However, symbolically speaking, 
because the Sun represents your energy, and it is 
now as far away from you as it gets all year, it 
means you will need more rest and more sleep in 
the next four weeks. 

Capricorn (Dec. 22-Jan. 19) - Use the 
next four weeks to get better organized because this 
is what you really want to do. You want to be effec-
tive, efficient and productive in all your activities. 
Basically, you want to make your efforts count - you 
want the most bang for your buck. Fortunately, not 
only are you motivated to get better organized, you 
are also energized to work hard because Mars will 
help you do this. 

Aquarius (Jan. 20-Feb. 18) - Yay you! 
The next four weeks are the best time all year for a 
fun vacation. In fact, all kinds of exciting activities will 
be tops on your menu. Enjoy sports events, playful 
activities with children, romantic getaways, flirtations, 
fun socializing with friends as well as exploring 
opportunities to express your creative talents. 

Pisces (Feb. 19-March 20) - For a while 
now, your focus has been on home and family. 
However, for the next four weeks, this focus will be 
much stronger because you will be forced to deal 
with increased chaos and activity at home. This 
could be due to residential moves, visiting guests or 
renovations and do-it-yourself projects. Even your 
earnings will get a slight boost.

Your Horoscope

Talk With A Live Person

ADVANTAGE PLUMBING INC.
VOTED NILES
BUSINESS OF

THE YEAR! Let Us Show You Why We Were
Voted Business Of The Year! 

2400 N 5th ● Niles, MI
269-687-7192 Niles, MI

866-751-1470 Toll Free

After Hours
Emergency
Service

Complete Plumbing Service - If there’s water to it, we do it.

Top 10 Reasons to Choose ADVANTAGE PLUMBING
● Licensed Plumbers 
● Drug-Free Employees 
● Criminal Background Checked Employees 
● No Surprises with the Bill - You know the Cost Before the Work is Done 
● 100% Satisfaction Guaranteed 
● True 24-Hour Emergency Service 
● Fully Stocked Trucks - “Warehouse on Wheels”
● Clean and Professional Technicians in Uniforms 
● Longest Warranties in the Business    
● Our Phones are Always Answered by a Customer Service Employee 

During Business Hours

● Bonus  — The Only Attitude You Will Receive is a Good One!

wwwadvantageplumbinginc.net

Major Credit Cards Accepted

®

ACCREDITED
BUSINESS



BIRCH BARKER FUNNIES



~Birch Lake Recipes~
Provided Exclusively to the Birch Barker from Mrs. Ima Foodnudge

Recipe By: Patti Russwurm
 “Very good and very col-
orful coleslaw. Have received 
numerous compliments on 
this recipe. It is also  easy and 
quick to make.” 

Prep 20 minutes

Ingredients 
1/2 cup almond slivers
5 cups shredded cabbage 
11/2 cups dried cranberries 
3/4 cup celery, diced 
3/4 cup chopped green onion 

3/4 cup chopped red bell 
pepper 

Directions 
Dressing: 
1/2 cup mayonnaise (such as 
Hellman’s(R)) 
11/2 tablespoons honey mus-
tard 
11/2 tablespoons honey 
3 pinches dried basil, or to 
taste 
Salt and ground black pepper 
to taste 

  
1. Preheat 
oven to 375 
degrees 
F (190 
degrees 
C). Spread 

almonds onto a baking sheet. 
 2. Toast almonds in the 
preheated oven until golden 
and fragrant, about 10 min-
utes. Cool completely. 
 3. Stir cabbage, cran-
berries, celery, green onion, 

red bell pepper, and toasted 
almonds together in a large 
bowl. 
 4. Whisk mayonnaise, 
honey mustard, honey, basil, 
salt, and pepper together in 
a small bowl until dressing is 
thick and creamy. Pour dress-
ing over cabbage mixture and 
stir to coat.    
 Cover the bowl with 
plastic wrap and refrigerate 
until flavors combine, about 3 
hours. 

Katie’s Shower Coleslaw



Happy Spring! What a winter it 
has been up here at Camp Tan-
nadoonah! We’ve been working 

on quite a few exciting projects in prepa-
ration for the upcoming camp season.
 For the first time in nearly 30 years, 
we have built a new building at Camp 
Tannadoonah! This new building is a 
new camper cabin, which will house 20 
campers and 4 staff each week, increas-
ing our weekly capacity from 110 to 130 
overnight campers. It has been exciting 
to see the progress on the building each 
time we come over to camp! It will be 
completed in time for the first week of 
camp, which begins on June 18.
 Mr. Bob, our Camp Ranger, has just 
finished a complete renovation of both of 
the “birds” cabins – Robins and Wood-
peckers and Cardinals and Wrens. These 
buildings now have new roofs, new win-
dows, new interior paneling, a fresh coat 
of paint inside and out, and completely 
re-done bathrooms. The coolest part of 
the renovations are the custom made 
sinks (by Mr. Bob), made out of a huge 
tree found here on the camp property 
(see photo!). 
 Also this winter, we started work 
on a renovation of Morris Lodge. Morris 
also got a new roof, new electrical panel, 
and Mr. Bob has started installing the 
new windows. Thank you to everyone 
who has contributed to this project and 
helped us get started with the first 
phase! We are still raising funds for 

this project on our GoFundMe page 
(gofundme.com/morrislodgeatcamptan-
nadoonah). The next phase of the Morris 
project will be to repair and replace the 
exterior siding, and give the entire build-
ing a fresh coat of paint. After that we 
plan to re-do and expand the bathrooms, 
build an outside porch, refinish the 
hardwood floors, add interior pine pan-
eling, fix the fireplace and chimney, and 
update all of the plumbing and electrical. 
It’s a huge undertaking!
 Other projects this winter included 
new roofs on the Dining Hall, Shower-
house, and Nurse’s cabin, re-wiring the 
electrical in the dining hall, running 
water and electricity to the sports and 
games field, running water to the hand-
craft building, and burying most of our 
overhead electrical lines. Mr. Bob sure 
has been busy!
 Our camper numbers for the sum-
mer are looking good. As of May 22, we 
have 811 campers registered for the 
summer. Last year on May 22 we had 
742 campers registered, so we are 69 
kids ahead of our pace from last year. 
In 2016 we finished the season with a 
total of 909 campers; this year we are 
hoping to get to 950. We have more beds 
with the new cabin, but we are running 
one less session this year because of the 
school calendars. 
 This past weekend we had a fun (but 
wet) spring camp weekend. We had a 
total of 40 people here for the weekend, 

including staff and 
participants. We 
were very fortunate 
to dodge raindrops 
all day Saturday, 
and managed to 

do all of the planned outdoor activities, 
except on Sunday morning. 
 Our first staff members arrive for 
Lifeguard training next Friday, June 
2nd! It’s coming up sooo fast! The rest 
of the staff will arrive for training on 
June 7th, and our first group of campers 
arrive on June 18th. We extended staff 
training this year by 3 days, which will 
give us extra time to plan for the sum-
mer, and establish a good team. 
 We wish to extend a huge thank you 
to everyone who contributed to Camp 
in the recent Give Local SJC event. We 
raised over $35,000, and will receive 
matching funds from the Communi-
ty Foundation, which will go into our 
endowment at 
the Community 
Foundation to 
fund camper-
ships in future 
years. This 
summer we 
hope to have 
100 campers 
receive camper-
ship funding to 
attend camp. 
 

— Camp Tannadoonah —



FOR SALE

Home for sale by owner: $379,900. 
Three bedrooms, 2 bathrooms. 50’ of 
frontage of firm sandy beach. New well, 
new washer and dryer, new carpet, new 
windows and sliding glass doors. Every 
room has a view of the lake. 2 story 
shed with tons of storage.  Fieldstone 
fireplace warms the family room. Please 
call Denise Smitley at 630.917.1912 for 
a private showing.

For Sale: 2007 Skeeter Bass boat 
with a 90HP Yamaha engine, 17’, 
Minnkota 24 volt trolling motor and 2 
Lowrance X50 DS Fish Finders, Dual 
Pro Charger, 2 aerated live wells, 2 troll-
ing motor batteries, 1 deep cycle start-
ing battery, tilt and trim, locked Tackle 
and Rod storage, automatic bilge, car-
peted, custom snap cover.  Boat is in 
good shape and ready for fishing.  
Contact Kerry McCoy at 708-957-1122 
for more information.

For sale: Leather sofa, 7’ X 3’ 
Burgundy leather. Excellent condition. 
$200; Outside Patio Set, Brown 
with creme tile top. 6 matching chairs 
$75. Call Deb McCay In the cove 269-
476-7076 or 574-340-3870

For Sale: CLASSIC Century 
Resorter 19 ft. 1973, V-8, 225HP, 
New Upholstery and Carpet - $7,000. 

Power Shore Station also available with 
boat purchase, $1,000. Call Tom 
Rogers, Cove, 476-2383

FOuND
FOUND: One white “San Marin” inflat-
able buoy, Item Number “NB60,” 
approximately 20” diameter, on  2/17/17. 
Call 476-1467.

FOUND: Black “Kitchen Aid” grill 
cover.  Please call Jeff & Denise 
Smitley at 269.476.9000.

SERVICES
I do sewing and mending at fair 
prices - zippers, hemming, small alter-
ations; call Kathy at 476-9317

WANTED
Wanted: In search of good-condition 
shore station for 20’ pontoon.  
Contact Bud Hall at 219-669-9711 (new 
resident in cove).

Wanted: looking to buy a Sunfish in 
good condition to teach our 5th genera-
tion Birch Lakers the love of sailing. 
Please call Lori at 574-277-6327.

The Yacht Club is seeking new volun-
teers to plan and oversee the 
Annual Birch Lake Boat Parade.  
The current chairs Sue and Bob Waddle 
have decided to retire after this sum-
mer’s parade.  They were hoping for 
someone to volunteer, who has a better 
understanding of the world we now live 
in.  The Waddles would welcome any 
new volunteers and invite them to partic-
ipate in the planning for this year’s 
parade.  Please call 269-476-2293.  
Operators are standing by.

FREE
Free to good home: Birch Lake 
Kittens. Have been wormed and had 
the first set of shots. Call or text 574-
274-3260 or email dbetv7@aol.com.

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING
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 660 County Rd 15, Elkhart, IN 46516
(574) 295-1203,

us599@alphagraphics.com

BIRCH LAKE YACHT CLUB 

!  

Saturday, June 24 
5:30 - 7:30 PM 

Enjoy a great dinner with friends and support the Yacht Club’s Water Quality efforts too!  

This year’s dinner is sponsored by the West Shore and the Cove and promises to be a great event.  
Dinner includes spaghetti with two sauces, salad, dessert and ice tea or lemonade.  

Take outs are also available. 

Tickets must be purchased in advance.  Contact: Vickie Rogers/Cove; Patti Russwurm/North Shore; Linda Curtis/East Shore;  
Carla Chester/ East Shore; Katha and Mike Machalleck/South Shore; Sue Williams/South Shore; Mardy Miller/West Shore; Cam Butler/West Shore 

  
Children 3 and under - Free      Ages 4-10 - $5.00      Ages 11-Adult - $8.00 

Conveniently located close to Birch Lake!
10188 US 12, Mottville

on the beautiful St. Joseph River

(269) 483-2305

Welcome to Jaywalker
Whether it's a formal dinner or simply hanging out with

friends, we make it our mission to provide our customers with
a great dining experience at an affordable price. 

Stop in anytime, or give us a call to make reservations.

Daily
Specials

Happy Hour
Tues-Fri

Closed
Mondays

Call for
reservations



$____  -  BLYC Member Dues ($30 / year)

$____  -  BLYC Associate Member* Dues  ($10 / year)
*Associate membership is available to current associate members 

and for non-lake residents who wish to support the BLYC

$____  -  Homeowners’ Assoc. ($10 / year)

$____  -  Sailing Fees ($15 / year)

$____  -  Building Improvement Fund

$____  -  Fireworks Fund

$____  -  Water Quality Program

$____  -  Milfoil/Loosestrife Eradication

$____  -  Safety Committee

$____  -  Other non-party related expenses

$____  -  BLYC Roof Fund

$____  -  Misc.

Total contribution:

$__________________

Name_________________________________________________

Address_______________________________________________

_______________________________________________________

Make checks payable to

BLYC
c/o Deb Spratt

18100 Farmington Hills Dr.
South Bend, IN 46637

BIRCH LAKE YACHT CLUB
 Haven’t paid your 2017 dues yet? 

THERE’S STILL TIME!
Support the BLYC, support our Birch Lake Community!

2016 BLYC Officers 
Comm. Claudia Phipps .......................... 476-7073

claudia2154@gmail.com
Vice Comm. Karen Curtis-Miller ...........................

karne.curtis-miller@bayer.com
Deb Spratt Treasurer (N) ..........................476-2113

debspratt@comcast.net
Mike Sheffieck Secretary (W) .................476-1849

mcsheff@aol.com
Mike Lutz Fleet Captain (N).....................476-2843

mmtlconcrete@aol.com
2015 BLYC Directors 

Greg Bolin (W) ...........................................476-2420
gbolin31@aol.com

Ed Chester (E) ........................................... 476-1010
ed@chesterlawoffice.com

Harold Cranmer (W) ..........................574-264-6817
dhcranmer@yahoo.com 

Terry Dugan (S) .........................................476-2814
s581122@aol.com

Celia Fallon (E) .......................................... 476-1467
celia.fallon@gmail.com

Fred Freihofer ............................................ 476-9823
cdfreihofer@aol.com

Chas Grundy (H) ....................................... 476-7062
Chas.grundy@gmail.com

Patty Luecht (E) Past Comm ....................476-2615
Pgalloway4@yahoo.com

Sarah Petty ................................................ 476-7068
sarahkpetty@gmail.com

Vickie Rogers (C) ......................................476-2383
tvrogers@frontier.com

Rick Russwurm (N) ...................................476-2407
paramountp@aol.com

Scott Troeger (E) .......................................476-9898
scott.troeger@btlaw.com

PJ Vandewalle (E) ..................................... 476-7086
pjvandewalle@gmail.com

Alan Van Huffel (S) .............................269-244-3487
abec3@aol.com

Phil Vitale (E) ...........................................476-1680
sailorphil@philvitale.com

Sandy Vitale (E) ........................................ 476-1680
sv6102@gmail.com

Bob Waddle (E) ......................................... 476-2293
sparkybob220@comcast.net

Past Comm. Sue Williams (S) ..................476-8886
smwillia@comcast.net

BLYC WATER quALITY COMMITTEE
Paul Fallon, BLYC Water Quality Committee
Chairman (E) ............................................. 476-1467

paulf@hrpconstruction.com

BLYC Officers and Directors



CELEBRATINg IN BuSINESS

WITH BIRCH LAKE



We’ve Got You Covered!

SUMMERSUMMER’S HERE!S HERE!

CALL US CALL US TTODODAAY!Y!

● Retractable Awnings
for Deck & Patios

● Roll Curtains for
Screened Porches

● Aluminum Porch
Canopies

● Boat Covers and Tops
● Canvas Repair
● Aluminum Awnings

SALES ● SERVICE ● INSTALLATION

Call us for a free
at-home

demonstration!

Locally owned
and operated

since 1985

12291 Bidelman Road ● Three Rivers at Big Pleasant Lake

269 244-5307269 244-5307
wwwwww.sunandsshadea.sunandsshadeawningwning.com.com
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